

Laborers' International Union of North America Local 413

222 Penn Street

Phone: (610) 872-5328 Fax: (610) 872-7061

Chester, PA 19013

Affiliated with the American Federation of Labor – CIO and Building Trades Council of Philadelphia

March 27 2020

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

Please be advised due to the spread of the Coronavirus (COVID-19) Laborers' Local 413 office building will be closed until further notice in compliance with the guidelines established by Gov. Wolf. However, a Business Agent of the Local or I will be available at the Union Hall from 6:00am to 11:00am Monday through Friday to answer any questions. We would prefer for you to call with your questions as we practice social distancing and the "shelter in home" order established by Gov. Wolf and the CDC.

Many of our non-essential projects have shut down due to COVID-19. We are in constant contact with our employer contractors and are monitoring the situation. Some contractors have applied for a waiver from the State of Pennsylvania to allow them and you to return to work.

The Laborers' Training School and the Laborers' District Council Benefit Funds offices are closed at this time. They also will have a small group of personal in the office to answer your calls. If they do not answer your phone call please leave a message and your call will be returned.

You can stay up to date by checking the CDC's website at: www.cdc.gov and our website at: laborerslocal413.com

Please understand nothing is more important to the officers of Laborers' Local 413 than the health and safety of our members and our families. Make sure your washing your hands frequently, don't touch your face and stay home if you are sick.

If we follow the protocols outlined by the CDC and stay smart and vigilant, we will get through this public health crisis and emerge stronger and better than before. If you have any questions please feel free to call the Union Hall at 610-872-5328 or 610-496-7308.

Fraternally yours,

James Harper, Jr.

Business Manager